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AIACC Science Director Neil Leary, START Director Anond Snidvongs, IPCC Chair Pajendra Pachauri; officials, representatives, fellow scientists, good morning.


First of all, I would like to thank Dr. Leary for inviting me to give a few brief remarks at the opening of this regional workshop – a worthy undertaking – as implications and issues on observed changes in world climate patterns during the last several decades once again find venue for sharing information and discussion.


While the ultimate cause of climate change has yet to be ascertained, its effects are – in varying degrees – felt in every part of the world and must thus be understood and dealt with by all peoples without reservation.  We do recognize that the urgency of addressing and managing these effects is the responsibility of wealthy nations and the developing world alike.


What is at work in the earth’s atmosphere now spans even wider in space and time than El Nino or La Nina episodes or the worst of other known atmospheric disturbances ( which themselves have also shown changes in behavior, frequency, and intensity).  Climate patterns have deviated from normal, and so have the global economy, individual economies, and the political and social structures of nations.


From my standpoint as an agricultural engineer and water resources expert, I have been witness over several years to how the Philippines and its neighboring agricultural economies have wrestled with storm and rain and drought even with the most constant of weather or climate conditions.  A double effort, probably in double-time, is now necessary to contain the effects or soften the impact of climate change.


The University of the Philippines Los Banos is pleased to be part of this endeavor to enable the Philippines, as other countries, to build and strengthen their capability to build an information and man power base to contribute in turn to this international effort to link science with policy and truly make an impact as real and as strong as an unexpected storm or drought may bring.


UPLB is pleased to have its experts such as Dr. Rodel Lasco, and Dr. Rex Victor Cruz and the other members of the research Team of AIACC21 take active parts in this workshop and in other programs and projects under the AIACC.  May this be our initial contribution, and we look forward to working with you fruitfully in more ways in the time to come. 


May this workshop be a success, and may it help add solid groundwork for AIACC’s ventures in the future.


Thank you, and good morning to you all.

